



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 24th March 2014 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs R Abbiss (Chairman), B Hamilton-Russell, H Barratt, A Millington, D Young, T Casswell, 

M Evans, S Steed.

Unitary Cllr Madge Shineton

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 1

0)
Public participation:

The Chairman, Mr Rix, of the newly formed Chorley Village Show Committee attended the meeting to introduce himself to Councillors and gave a brief outline of the planned event for Saturday 2nd August. It would be a low key event this year compared to other years and if any money is made this will go to local charities. Sponsorship is being obtained and any help would be welcome.

Chairman thanked Mr Rix for attending the meeting.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Unitary Cllr G Butler (another PC meeting). RESOLVED to accept apology.
2)
Declaration of Interests

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

Cllr Abbiss declared a pecuniary interest in item 6a planning (applicant is family member). 

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared an interest in item 5 Chancel Repair Liability as his land is affected by this.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 24th February 2014:
These had been circulated with the agenda and the Chairman asked for an amendment to item 8 (SALC report) adding ‘extra funding has had to be paid into the pension fund’. With this amendment it was RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true record.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:
(a)  Progress report:
Potholes:

SC have already filled in the worst of the potholes and will get round to other work when funds permit.

Clerk also thinks that the flooding at Random Castle might well have been solved!

Chorley/Stottesdon walkabout:

The walkabout with Alice Dilly and Glen McGrandle attended by Cllr Shineton and Clerk went very well. New name signs were discussed and this is on the agenda for discussion.

Clerk is still waiting for details of the proposals for Chorley regarding speeding/signage etc. but Alice felt that the sign which is half way up New Road passed the Village Hall should be located lower down and the signs enhanced on it. The sign before the Caravan Park coming from the other direction will also be updated. Signs for Bakehouse Lane (on agenda for discussion) was also discussed and also to request that the edge of the road at this point on both sides of the bend has white lines painted on.

Afternoon meeting with Jez Morris:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell and Clerk met with Jez Morris from Star Housing in Glebe Drive at school collection time and we were all horrified at the congestion/inconsiderate parking taking place. Jez said that this was an accident waiting to happen! Children were walking in between vehicles who were trying to get in and out of Glebe Drive and turn at the top of the drive – you have to stand there and watch it to believe it!!

Jez is waiting for the new financial year but suggested that wooden posts could be inserted into the grass down the edge of the drive to prevent vehicles parking on it.

We have to wait until April for further details.

Church Clock:

This hasn’t stopped for 3 weeks – this is also and agenda item. ‘d’ deleted – amendment approved and initialled by Chairman of meeting.
Chancel Repair Liability:

This is an agenda item but Clerk has been asked numerous times about this as many people still think that this is the Parish Council. Clerk thinks that this should be made clear in the newsletter/press.

Ipad/Tablet:

Agenda item – all up and running just need time to get used to it!

(b)  Reply from SC re: parish problems:
Emails acknowledged and as mentioned in the Clerk’s report some repairs have already been carried out.

©  Any other matters arising:
None.

5)
Chancel Repair Liability update:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared an interest as a landowner who is affected by this but gave the following information.
The Press/TV/Radio had all been in Stottesdon covering this problem although not all facts were entirely correct and a meeting had been held in Cleobury Mortimer with the MP who had promised to contact the Diocese.

There is still upset at the way this CRL has been handled and the timing of work being carried out on the driveway at The Rectory was beyond belief.

It is understood that the situation can be reversed/rescinded.

Cllr Hamilton-Russell left the room at 7.58pm.

It is thought that a PCC meeting was due to be held this week and it is understood that this could be rescinded if dealt with correctly and minuted accordingly.

There is information on the Charity Commission website and other websites regarding CRL.
Further discussions took place and it was agreed that the Vicar and the representative from Hereford Diocese attend the Annual Parish meeting on the 14th April to explain the current situation but it is not intended to allow Parishioners to challenge either representatives regarding this matter – it is for information/clarification only. The meeting has been brought forward to 7pm as the Vicar has another appointment at 8pm.

Cllr Hamilton-Russell was called back into the room at 8.10pm.

6)
Planning applications: 

Chairman declared a pecuniary interest as the applicant is her son in law and left the room. Cllr Barratt took the chair for this item.

a) Reference:  14/00758/FUL (validated: 20/02/2014)

Address:  The Highlands Farm, Sidbury, Bridgnorth, WV16 6PX

Proposal:  Roofing of existing silage clamp and installation of two adjacent rainwater harvesting tanks on stone pad

Applicant: Mr Roger Williams (The Highlands Farm, Sidbury, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PX)

Cllr Barratt had attended the arranged site meeting and confirmed that this would be no higher than other buildings, would not be seen from the road anymore than those presently on site and would be mainly be used for water storage. Cllr Barratt could see no reason to refuse this application as it is part of a working farm and our Parish Plan supports local agriculture businesses.

It was RESOLVED to accept these plans.

Cllr Abbiss was called back into the room.

b) Any others received after issue of agenda:
No others received.

c) Planning permissions/refusals:

Reference:  14/00600/HRM (validated: 10/02/2014)

Address:  Field to East of Lower Northwood Farm, Northwood Lane, Northwood, Stottesdon, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PT

Proposal:  Remove 49m of hedgerow to enable efficient use of field

Decision:  Grant Permission

7)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss confirmed that the Area Committee meeting was the next evening (Tuesday 25th March) at Quatt Village Hall when SC will give a presentation on the Commissioning Strategy. All welcome to attend.

8)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Unitary Cllr Shineton commented on the following:

· Commissioning Strategy and asked any member attending the session tomorrow night at Quatt Village Hall to ask questions!

· Had attended Health meetings all day and confirmed that the new Women’s and Children’s facility at the PRH is on time and budget and is due to be handed over on May 30th for opening in September – maternity/gynaecology/children all in one place.

· Mental Health – concern that Police are picking up patients and putting in cells rather than using the Crisis Team – concern that this is occurring.

· No transport from our area to Telford and Wrekin and Shrewsbury.

· Stroke services all transferred to PRH and this has proved excellent and that results are high.

· Travel times to PRH rather than to RSH have not made much difference to patients.

· Shropdoc – best out of hours service around – District Nurses/Midwives/Psychiatric staff all on board now.
· Future Fit – do services fit needs/area?

· West Midland Ambulance Service – appear to be doing better at present.

· Cleobury Mortimer Medical Centre building due to be completed on May 30th.

· Traffic Management in Cleobury Mortimer looked into and a BUS STOP has been installed just outside Ralph Jones Terrace.

· Cleobury Mortimer Primary School Head teacher left and discussions are taking place regarding Academy status with Lacon Childe but no decision has been made yet.

· 290 bus – Worcester Council still not made a decision regarding this service.

Cllr Hamilton-Russell pointed out that there had been a fire at the Equestrian Centre at Bagginswood involving a ‘muck heap’ and parishioners were impressed at how quick the Fire Brigade from Cleobury were in attending.

It is felt pretty sure that this fire station will remain and Volunteer firefighters are at presented being recruited.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

9)
Church clock quote:
Clerk had emailed out the quote to all Councillors which she had received from Rev Resch.

An alternate quote had been sought but when the work was explained to the Clock Repairer he felt that this was an excellent quote and should be ‘grabbed with both hands’ and also the service contract.

The PC did not have enough money in the budget to cover this work and at present the clock is working. Clerk confirmed that she had written on the Clerk’s forum asking other Clerks if they had any ideas for funding/quotes. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk contact SC asking if there are funds available and to place this on the next agenda.
10)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 

Clerks fees - £xxx. New PAYE comes into effect on 6th April. RESOLVED to pay this cheque when the new rates come into effect on April 6th.
HMRC PAYE – all paid up to date although Clerk thinks that there is a slight overpayment. Next month’s payment will be calculated after the 6th April.
Clerk’s expenses – none to claim.
Viking Direct - £83.17 – paper/ink/folders

Stottesdon PCC Burial Grant - £275

Sidbury PCC Burial Grant - £150

Chorley Chapel Burial Grant - £100

Chorley Village Hall room hire - £260 
It was RESOLVED to pay all these accounts and signatories authorised to sign cheques.

Donation requests: 
Marie Curie 
Sidbury Church – full financial support given by LJC. It was felt therefore that the request was no longer required.

Cleobury Mortimer Youth Partnership 

Pentabus – no support
Chorley Youth Quake – It was RESOLVED not to support this at present as some funds had been received from the LJC but felt that events could be supported at the Chapel.
Severn Hospice (Cllr Abbiss declared an interest as she fund raises for the Hospice) and Hope House are normally supported each year.

It was RESOLVED to donate £100 to Cleobury Mortimer Youth Partnership, £50 to Hope House, Marie Curie and Severn Hospice.

Signatories were authorised to sign cheques.

b) Income since last meeting:

Deposit account interest -  35p.
c) Bank statement – looked at and initialled by Chairman.
d) Ipad invoice confirmation purchase – Cllrs agreed that this was acceptable as per agreement to purchase this at the previous meeting.
11)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
· Hardwick/Winterdyne road large pothole.

· Covers missing off the water mains opposite Chorley Manor Barns (in verge).

· Large, long pothole on Riddings Lane – between Woodhouse and Northwood lane.

· Overton road in a very bad state.

· Rays Farm/Chorley road breaking up badly in numerous places.

· Lower Overton Farm – Legal notice in Shropshire Star requesting permission to keep an extra 2 goods vehicles and 2 trailers. After discussions it was RESOLVED to bring this to the attention of SC as these large vehicles are considered to be causing damage to the roads/verges in this area.

b) Parish Watch:
· Vehicle in the parish trying to sell electrical tools – Irish number plate on vehicle. Details fed into Police.

· Telephone scam at present – Police Community Club.
· Clerk continues to forward emails regarding break ins etc received from the Police.

 c) Community Right to Bid update:
Application acknowledged.

d) Email from Stottesdon School re: parking outside school gate/speeding vehicles:
Clerk read this email out. The problems raised  is exactly what the PC has been trying to resolve for numerous years and it was RESOLVED to write back to the Head supporting the idea of volunteers in hi-viz jackets being available at beginning and end of school day and also to write to SC to ask what they could do to help.

e) Internal Auditor confirmation:
It was RESOLVED that Mrs Val Hill continues to carry out the Internal Audit for the PC.

12)
Co-option – new Councillor:
Mr Hill had decided not to stand as he felt that he could not give this 100% at present. Clerk had not heard anything from the lady in Chorley but would try to contact her.

13)
Chorley/Stottesdon walkabout – signage approval:

It was RESOLVED to accept the proposed signs for Bakehouse Lane, Chorley and street nameplates for High Street/Riddings Lane/Green Lane/Station Road in Stottesdon. 
14)
School Governor Representative confirmation:
Email received from School thanking the PC for nominating Cllr Millington.

15)
Risk Assessment signing:
This had been updated by Clerk as approved at last meeting and signed by Chairman.

16)
Asset Register signing:
This had been updated by Clerk as approved at last meeting and signed by Chairman.

17)
Standing Orders/Financial Regulations update:
New regulations just received from SALC/NALC. RESOLVED to leave until next meeting.
18)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded: (ALL NOTED AS RECEIVED UNLESS COMMENTS MADE) 
SALC Bulletins

Rural Services Network newsletters

Tom Brettell – Connecting Shropshire presentation

Rural Hub Partnership Newsletter/support for farmers affected by flooding

Samaritans AGM invitation – 7th April 7.30pm, Wellington

Zurich insurance quotation request

Severn Centre customer survey

PWLB – repayment notification

Update from MP

CPRE – ‘Our Shropshire countryside is under threat’ – public meeting 3rd April, Shrewsbury

SC – Hackney Carriages & Private Hire Vehicles Provisions in Part II of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 19676 – information request. Clerk had provided this information.
Any others received after issue of the agenda  

19)
Date of next meeting: 
14th April 2014 – Annual Parish Meeting and 28th April 2014 – Parish Council meeting

20)
Update: Car parking/playing field **

**Due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 20 the public and press shall be excluded under s1 (2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 as amended

Nothing further to report.

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – Clerk’s fees - £xxx

Hope House - £50

Severn Hospice - £50

Marie Curie - £50

Cleobury Mortimer Youth Partnership - £100

Stottesdon PCC – burial grant - £275

Sidbury PCC - £150

Chorley Chapel - £100

Chorley Village Hall – hire of room - £260

Viking - £83.17 – ink/paper/folders

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10pm.

These minutes were approved at the meeting dated April 28th 2014 with the amendment shown.
Signed: Chairman




Date:

Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council meeting 24th March 2014
Page 868

